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Enbridge  
Suite 300 – 890 Winter Street 
Waltham, Massachusetts 02451 
USA 
 

September 10, 2020 
 
Mr. Thomas Cushing 
Bureau of Air & Waste – Air Permit Chief 
MassDEP Southeast Regional Office 
20 Riverside Drive 
Lakeville, MA 02347 
 
RE: Notification of Extended Construction Hours 

Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC 
Weymouth Compressor Station (Transmittal No. X266786) 

 
Dear Mr. Cushing: 
 
Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC (Algonquin) was issued Air Quality Plan Approval - Transmittal No. 
X266786 (the Plan Approval) by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) 
on August 26, 2019.  The Plan Approval authorizes the construction and operation of the Weymouth 
Compressor Station, 50 Bridge Street, Weymouth, Massachusetts.   
 
In accordance with Table 12, Condition 9, Algonquin is required to provide 48 hours advance notice to the 
Town of Weymouth and MassDEP prior to commencement of any commissioning activity that will occur 
outside the hours of 7 AM to 7 PM.  Commissioning activities have commenced at the Weymouth 
Compressor Station and are planned to occur between the hours of 7 AM to 7 PM, Monday through 
Saturday only.  During the week of September 14th through September 19th, however, there is the potential 
necessity for some activities to run past 7 PM to complete testing commenced earlier in the day and to 
reduce pressure to proper shutdown levels prior to concluding for the night.  These commissioning activities 
are the same activities that were the subject of the letter sent to you on September 10th.   
 
If you should have any questions, please contact Barry Goodrich by phone at (713) 627-4484 or email 
Barry.Goodrich@enbridge.com.  
 
"I certify that I have personally examined the foregoing and am familiar with the information contained in 
this document and all attachments and that, based on my inquiry of those individuals immediately 
responsible for obtaining the information, I believe that the information is true, accurate, and complete. I am 
aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including possible fines and 
imprisonment.” 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Roy Taylor – Director Field Operations, Northeast Region 
 
Cc:  Frank Pike, Enbridge 
       Town of Weymouth  
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